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September 14, 2017 
 
El Paso County Development Services Dept. 
2880 International Circle, Suite 110 
Colorado Springs, CO 80910 
 
RE: Academy Water and Sanitation District Lift Station and Force Main 
 AASI-17-001     
 Water Division 2, Water District 10 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 

This referral does not appear to qualify as a “subdivision” as defined in Section 30-28-
101(10)(a), C.R.S.  Therefore, pursuant to the State Engineer’s March 4, 2005 memorandum to 
county planning directors, this office will only perform a cursory review of the referral information 
and provide comments.  The comments do not address the adequacy of the water supply plan 
for this project or the ability of the water supply plan to satisfy any County regulations or 
requirements.  In addition, the comments provided herein cannot be used to guarantee a 
viable water supply plan or infrastructure, the issuance of a well permit, or physical 
availability of water. 

 
The applicant is proposing to construct a wastewater lift station to be used within the 

Academy Water and Sanitation District system. The submittal did not include any information 
regarding the potential water supply. Therefore, this agency has no comments regarding the 
proposed submittal. 
 

Should you or the applicant have questions regarding any of the above, please feel free to 
contact me directly. 
 
        

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
       Ivan Franco, P.E. 
       Water Resources Engineer - Team 237  
 
cc: Steve Witte, Division Engineer  
 Doug Hollister, District 10 Water Commissioner  
 

 

 


